
Southeastern Wisconsin Workforce Development Board Meeting
Tuesday, February 19, 2019
Kenosha County Center – Hearing Room
9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.
Members present: Dr. Bryan Albrecht, Laura Cesar, Susan Chandek, Ron Frederick, Nicholas Galich, Brooke Infusino, Amy Mlot, Paul Moeller, Rene O’Connor, Loretta Olsen, Rodney Prunty, Tom Reiherzer, Matt Waltz
Members excused: Thomas A. Burke, Derek D’Auria, Ken Fellman, Dave Gaspar, Susan Hall, Cynthia Simonsen, Lanetta Virgil
LEO’s present: County Executive Jonathan Delagrave, Walworth County Board Chair Nancy Russell
Others present: Beverlee Baker, Doug Bartz, Karen Burns, Stephanie Elmer, Rebecca Freund, Jacquetta Gilman, Amy Greil, Kristin Lotus, Kimm Peters, Marilyn Putz, Christine Wasielewski, Jeff Wilson
Call to Order:
· Board Chair, Nicholas Galich, called the meeting to order and introductions were completed.  
Silent Roll Call:
· Rebecca Freund completed silent roll call.  
Citizen Comments:
· No Comments.

Approval of Minutes of October 2, 2018 Board meeting:
· Brooke Infusino motioned to accept the October 2, 2018 Board meeting minutes.  Loretta Olsen seconded.
· Motion passed unanimously.  

Fiscal Report (handout) – Jacquetta Gilman, Kenosha County Fiscal:

· PY 18 formula funds – training dollars spent is low and is not currently meeting the 35% goal.

· Jacquetta discussed the remainder of the report in depth.  

· Ron Frederick made a motion to accept the Fiscal Report with Rodney Prunty seconding
· Motion passed unanimously.  

Monitoring Update (handout) – Doug Bartz: 

· Federal Monitoring occurred last January, we have satisfied the requirements of the Department of Labor and they have sent a close out letter to the State. The State has not yet closed out their portion due to Board approval of some documents.
· DWD Monitoring was done in November 2018 and our response to that is due on February 26, 2019. 
· Nicholas Galich commended Doug, Marilyn, Rebecca and staff from all agencies for all of their hard work on getting things corrected.  
Governance Documents (handout) – Marilyn Putz: 
· Marilyn discussed the organizational chart in depth and mentioned that it was approved by DOL.  
Nicholas Galich mentioned that all Governance Documents have been reviewed by Corporation Council and the Department of Labor; we are still waiting on some feedback from the State of Wisconsin but we are well on our way.

· Memorandum of Agreement between the SE WI Tri-County CEO Consortium and SE WI WDB:
· This agreement is required because the two bodies share a collaborative relationship to ensure Workforce Development activities promote economic health and create a competitive advantage for our area.  
· Tom Reiherzer made a motion to accept the Memorandum of Agreement with Dr. Bryan Albrecht seconding.
· Motion passed unanimously.
· Revised By-laws of the SE WI WDB: 

· This document expands the explanation of membership requirements for Board nominations, terms of service to the Board, information on meetings, attendance and responsibilities of the Board were explained in depth.  
· Rodney Prunty made a motion to accept the By-Laws of the SE WI WDB. Tom Reiherzer seconded.
· Motion passed unanimously.
Ron Frederick asked about the Board Roster and Doug mentioned that the Roster would go out to all Board members before the next meeting as we will have some reappointments.
Brooke Infusino asked if we are meeting the 51% requirement.  Doug stated that we are meeting that requirement; the State would not certify our Board if we were not.  
· Chief Local Elected Official and Fiscal Agent Agreement: 
· This agreement has been in force since July 2018 but we were required to make changes due to the restructuring.  
· Administrative Agent was removed from this document as all Administrative duties are being done by the three staff members to the Board that are employed by the Fiscal Agent: Kenosha County. 
· Dr. Bryan Albrecht made a motion to accept the Chief Local Elected Official and Fiscal Agent Agreement with Brooke Infusino seconding.  
· Motion passed unanimously. 
Doug mentioned that there is two more Governance documents that will go through to the CEO Consortium that will go to each Counties Corp Council’s for approval.
Approval for Release of RFP (Request for Proposals) – Doug Bartz:

· Doug said that we are required to RFP all services; this is due to the Monitoring requirements. Due to potential applicants, limited information can be shared here. Any member at this table that will be putting in a proposal, will have to recuse themselves from any votes in regards to RFP’s.  
· A letter was sent out to all providers back in December stating that all services were going out and they have the opportunity to put in a proposal and ask questions when that comment period opens up. RFP documents were required to be sent to the State, per Monitoring - - that has been done and we expect to hear from them by the end of this week.  
· Attendance at the next meeting is stressed; potential changes must be approved by the Board.  
· Paul Moeller, County Executive Delagrave recuse from voting.
· Tom Reiherzer approves the request to release RFP’s.  Loretta Olsen seconded that motion.  
· Motion passed unanimously.  
UW Extension Presentation (handout) – Amy Greil & Christine Wasielewski:  

· Amy discussed a Regional Workforce Development Plan that has been approved by County Executives Jim Kreuser and Jonathan Delagrave.  
· UW Madison has an interest in supporting the agencies and organizations on the ground within the region with the influx of industrial development.  
· Discussion held on holding a Reentry Expo again this year - - - The Expo held last year had 48 employers came to meet with 22 service agencies that work with the reentrance.  
· Cost of turnover analysis - - - Looking at successful case studies and talking to those companies that have attracted and retained employees.
· Career advancement through education - - - Being able to capture those job seekers and supply them with Workforce Development services.  
· Working on finding out where the gaps are and working with the Board to serve the community.  
Other Items as Allowed by Law:  
· No other items discussed.  
Board Chair Comments:

· Board Chair, Nicholas Galich, reiterates the importance of attending the May 14th Board meeting. If you have any questions related to the RFP, please contact Shannon Wade.  If you need her contact information, please connect with Doug for her contact information. 
· Significant time of transition with the Board and the Counties and Board Chair, Nicholas Galich, acknowledges the work that Doug, Marilyn, and Rebecca have put in to coordinate this and get us into compliance in order to continue to receive funding for our communities.      
Local Elected Official Comments:
· No comments.    
Next meeting:
· Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 14, 2019 in the Hearing Room at the Kenosha County Center (Hwys. 45 & 50) from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 
Adjournment:
· Loretta Olsen made a motion to adjourn the meeting with Rodney Prunty seconding that motion.

· Meeting adjourned.
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